
PARIS:  French President Emmanuel Macron
has said his country is fighting “Islamist sepa-
ratism, never Islam”, responding to a Financial
Times article that he claimed misquoted him and
has since been removed from the newspaper’s
website. In a letter to the editor published
Wednesday, Macron said the British paper had
accused him of “stigmatizing French Muslims for
electoral purposes and of fostering a climate of
fear and suspicion towards them”.

“I will not allow anybody to claim that France,
or its government, is fostering racism against
Muslims,” he said. An opinion article written by
a Financial Times correspondent published
Tuesday alleged that Macron’s condemnation of
“Islamic separatism” risked fostering a “hostile
environment” for French Muslims. The article
was later removed from the paper’s website, re-
placed with a notice saying it had “contained

factual errors”.
The French president sparked protests across

the Muslim world after last month’s murder of
teacher Samuel Pat by saying France would
never renounce its laws permitting blasphemous
caricatures. Following the protests and boycotts
of French goods across the world, Macron told
the Al-Jazeera network over the weekend that he
understood the caricatures could be shocking
for some. But recounting a wave of Islamist at-
tacks in France since 2015, Macron warned in his
letter this week that there were still “breeding
grounds” for extremism in France.

“In certain districts and on the internet,
groups linked to radical Islam are teaching ha-
tred of the republic to our children, calling on
them to disregard its laws,” he wrote. “This is
what France is fighting against... hatred and
death that threaten its children-never against

Islam. We oppose deception, fanaticism, violent
extremism. Not a religion.” 

France yesterday condemned “declarations of
violence” by Turkish President Recep Tayyip Er-
dogan, and raised the possibility of new sanc-
tions against Ankara. Erdogan has been feuding
bitterly with Emmanuel Macron on a number of
geopolitical flashpoints and recently also
France’s fight against radical Islam.

“There are now declarations of violence,
even hatred, which are regularly posted by
president Erdogan which are unacceptable,”
French Foreign Minister Jean-Yves Le Drian
told Europe 1 radio.

Turkey vowed Wednesday to “respond in the
firmest way possible” to France’s ban of the
Turkish ultra-nationalist Grey Wolves group
linked to a top ally of Erdogan. 

“It is not only France that is targeted, there is

a total European solidarity on the subject-we
want Turkey to renounce this logic,” Le Drian
said. The European Council, he added, has al-
ready decided to take measures against the
Turkish authorities, and “now it is important for
the Turks to take the necessary measures to
avoid this. “There are means of pressure, there
is an agenda of possible sanctions.”

Turkey and France have been at loggerheads
on the conflicts in Syria and Libia as well as a
scramble for natural gas in the Mediterranean
and more recently on Macron’s vow to uphold
secular values, including the right to mock Islam
and other religions, as part of a battle against ex-
tremism.

Erdogan has recently called for a boycott of
French products, accusing Macron of islamo-
phobia and advising the French leader to get
“mental checks”. — AFP
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Austria admits 
security flaws over
Vienna gunman
VIENNA: Austria acknowledged Wednesday
there had been security failings leading up to the
deadly gun rampage in Vienna by a convicted
Islamic State sympathizer. Interior Minister Karl
Nehammer said intelligence services had re-
ceived a warning from neighboring Slovakia that
the assailant had tried to buy ammunition, but
that “a failure of communication” had followed.

The gunman, identified as 20-year-old dual
Austrian-Macedonian national Kujtim Fejzulai,
was killed by police after going on a shooting
spree in Vienna on Monday evening that left four
people dead. Police detained 14 people in the
wake of the shooting, the first major attack in
Austria for decades and the first blamed on a ji-
hadist. They were “aged 18 to 28, from minority
communities and some aren’t Austrian citizens,”
Nehammer said. Police say “it’s possible they
supported” the gunman but their exact role re-
mains unclear. The authorities now say Fejzulai
acted alone after initial fears more assailants
could be at large.

Fejzulai had been convicted and sentenced to
22 months in prison in April last year for trying
to travel to Syria and join the Islamic State (IS)
group. But he was released on probation in De-
cember and had been referred to organizations
specializing in de-radicalization programs. IS-
which has claimed numerous attacks in Europe-
said Tuesday a “soldier of the caliphate” was
responsible for the shooting.

‘Unsafe situation’ 
The gunman opened fire indiscriminately in

the historic center of the city just hours before
Austria imposed a coronavirus lockdown, when
people were out in bars and restaurants enjoying
a final night of relative freedom. Security has
been tightened in the city. Flowers and candles
were laid out at the scene of the attack, where
chalk circles drawn on the ground by investiga-
tors to mark out shell casings were still visible.
But life was returning to normal-albeit under the
new virus restrictions.

“We were scared by this terrorist act of
course, but the city remains safe,” said Peter
Mensdorff Pouilly, an architect. “We are not
going to be brought down by terrorism.”

Nehammer told reporters that the BVT do-

mestic intelligence agency had been warned by
Slovakia that Fejzulai was attempting to buy am-
munition. “In the next steps there was clearly a
failure of communication,” Nehammer said. He
accused his far-right predecessor Herbert Kickl
of being responsible for failings in the way the
BVT operates during his one-and-a-half years
in office until May 2019. Nehammer said he
wanted a commission set up to look at the func-
tioning of the intelligence agencies. Chancellor
Sebastian Kurz has described the decision to re-
lease Fejzulai as “definitely wrong”. “If he had not
been released then the terror attack would not
have been possible,” Kurz told public broad-
caster ORF on Tuesday.  — AFP

Bolivia president’s
foes call strike 
in key region 
LA PAZ, Bolivia: Conservative opponents of Bo-
livia’s leftist president-elect Luis Arce have an-
nounced a two-day strike from yesterday
protesting alleged electoral fraud. The strike will
take place across the eastern department of Santa
Cruz, the South American country’s economic hub
as well as home to its biggest city. Powerful gov-
ernor Ruben Costas said it was “essential to de-
mand that the Supreme Electoral Tribunal carry
out an audit of the electoral process, and particu-
larly the result of the vote, in order to give certainty
and confidence to the Bolivian people as a whole.”

TSE president Salvador Romero dismissed
the demand for an audit, saying the result was
validated by several international bodies, includ-
ing the Organization of American States. Last
week, several hundred right-wing protesters in
Santa Cruz called on the armed forces to mobi-
lize to prevent Arce’s Movement for Socialism
(MAS) party from assuming power.

Arce, successor to exiled ex-president Evo
Morales, is to be inaugurated on Sunday after
triumphing in last month’s presidential election.
Santa Cruz is the stronghold of right-wing civic
leader Luis Fernando Camacho, who led protests
against Morales last year and finished third in
the recent election with 14 percent. Sporadic
anti-Arce protests have also broken out in the
Cochabamba region.  Bolivia’s outgoing parlia-
ment last week approved a motion recommend-
ing that outgoing interim president Jeanine Anez
and her ministers be prosecuted over last year’s
unrest which left around 30 people dead. — AFP

VIENNA: Representatives of Austria’s religious communities take part in a march to commemorate the victims of
a terror attack yesterday in Vienna. -—AFP


